HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 24, 2019 - 7:30 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 7:30 p.m. with Selectmen Troy E. Garron, Thomas Millias and Gordon C. Andrews present.
The following business was discussed:

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Board as well as those attending tonight’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

AGENDA
No addition to the agenda for Tuesday, September 24, 2019.

MINUTES

Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to approve the following Selectmen Minutes:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Abstained


Executive Session – May 7, 2019 – First 
Executive Session – May 7, 2019 – Second
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously approved the following Selectmen Minutes:

Executive Session – May 28, 2019

Executive Session – June 11, 2019
AFFIRMED WARRANTS AND COMMITMENTS
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously affirmed approval for the payment of the following warrants and commitments:
	Payroll Warrant
	# 24
	$ 386,708.98

	Vendor Warrant
	# 25
	$ 139,049.50

	Withholding Warrant
	# 26
	$ 141,292.91

	Ambulance Commitment

  from 9/2/19 – 9/8/19
	for
	$   98,822.05

	Ambulance Commitment

  from 9/9/19 – 9/15/19
	for
	$   60,611.78


APPROVED WARRANT 
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following warrants and commitments:
	Vendor Warrant
	# 27
	$ 155,576.57
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APPROVED SELECTMEN BILLS 

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following Selectmen bills:
	National Grid (service/Town Hall)…………………..................

ENGIE Resources (service/Town Hall)………………………...

The Labor Relations Connect., Inc. (S. Waterman/termination)..
KP Law, P.C. (legal/July)……………………………………….
	$    519.69
$    544.96
$    210.00
$ 1,237.50


GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Earth Removal/Sludge/John Peck

John Peck called the office on Monday to say that because of his health problems and the health problems for members of his family along with the cost of providing an engineer’s plan for the work, that the Board should take whatever action they feel is appropriate.  
The fines for violation of this by-law are $20 per cubic yard.  If the Board wished to levy a fine on the entire amount removed, this would be something on the order of $24,000 or the Board could issue a fine for the amount over 1,000 cubic yards, which would be about $4,000 or Board could choose to take some other action.  The Board of Health is working with MDAR on the sludge issue.
Garron said that this has been going on for quite some time and thinks something should be done, he is sensitive to his health, but fair is fair.  Millias asked what has the history been on levying and Seelig said this has never happened.  Millias supported Garron’s proposal and Andrews was also fine with accessing the fines.  

Seelig thinks he is concentrating more on with his and his family’s health issues than this issue.
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted assess a fine of $20 for each cubic yard over the 1,000 yards that was taken off the property.  

407 South Street
The court has issued a vacation of judgment and withdrawal in the foreclosure case and the Town no longer owns the property.  

Generations Family Fun Day
Generations will hold a family fun day October 5th from 11 a.m. – 4 p.m. at 65 County Road in Plympton.
School Building Project - MSBA
Despite the fact that the MSBA gave the okay on the amended funding agreement including having only Troy sign it, they now want the signature of all three selectmen.  

SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS
Continuation of Revocation Hearing - Twin Lakes Liquors
No payments have been made.  Seelig recommends that the Board continue the hearing until either October 22nd or November 12th and ask the interested parties in to discuss a schedule for payment of back taxes and schedule for renovations and opening.

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to continue the revocation hearing for Twin Lake Liquors to November 12th at 7:45 p.m. 
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GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

CoA Director Recruitment 
All interviews have been moved to Tuesday, October 1st. 
Ambulance Abatement 
Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to approve ambulance abatements for August 2019 in the amount of $125,680.54.

New Signs at Route 58 Boat Ramp
MA Fishing and Boating Access placed a sign at the boat ramp indicating that visitors should follow “carry in and carry out” principles in connection with trash.

Brian Cook - Crystal Lake Properties
The Assessors’ office went through the list that Mr. Cook provided.  A number of them don’t exist (at least according to lot numbers) and others are not listed as owned by the Town.  Seelig work with the Collector’s office to check on the taxes of the properties that the Town is not listed as owner to see if there are back taxes and/or the Town has not expended its resources on taking them via “land of low value” or foreclosure.
He thinks it would be useful to talk to Attorney Mayo as to whether it would make sense to take parcels by eminent domain, even those listed as being owned by the Town, in order to clear up any potential title problems.

SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS
Cheryl Hunnewell & Ken Corti – 1-day liquor license for Our Lady of the Lake

Mr. Corti and Ms. Hunnewell came in this evening to request a one-day liquor license for the Oktoberfest at Our Lady of the Lake Church. 
The Board has no issues signing off on the 1-day license as they have had this event in the past and there have been no problems.   

Moved Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to issue a one-day liquor license to Cheryl Hunnewell of Our Lady of the Lake Church, 580 Monponsett St, Halifax, MA; with delivery of beer & wine on Sunday, October 20, 2019, serving of beer & wine on Sunday October 20, 2019 between the hours of 11:30 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. and disposal/removal of the beer & wine on Sunday, October 20, 2019.  

Cheryll Burke - appointment to Finance Committee 

Ms. Burke said that she has been here in town for 1.5 years and wants to give back to the town so what better way than volunteering on a committee.  Andrews asked if the time commitment would be a problem and she said no as she s retired.  
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to allow Garron vote on behalf of the Board to appoint Cheryll Zarrella Burke to the Finance Committee.  
The following vote was taken to appoint Cheryll Zarrella Burke to the Finance Committee, term to expire June 15, 2021:
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GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Tata and Howard Agreement
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to sign the agreement with Tata & Howard, Inc. for the engineering services at the YMCA Camp Chemical Feed Facility Camp and Richmond Park Water Treatment Plant 
Traffic Safety
The Committee met earlier this month and there was a consensus that all the possible options for the sidewalk that is just west of the corner of Hemlock Land and Plymouth Street have some drawbacks; Steve Hayward will continue to look at the possibilities.  They also agreed to eliminate the triangle at Pond and Elm.  The north “leg” would be eliminated (pavement torn up, grass put in) and all traffic would be diverted to the south “leg”.  Seelig asked if the Board would like to have some type of public forum for any comments.  Millias said it would be a good idea to have one.  
Fragrance Policy
Publicized the Board’s reiteration.  No action needed right now.

Recycling Abatement Request
Bill #1953.  Resident said that the letter from Dooley was e-mailed to his wife’s phone, but they were unable to print it out.  Dooley sent a paper letter on September 18th and resident brought it in today with the application for the abatement.  He was denied an abatement last year because he was late.  It was said again that if the Board was to abate this bill then they would have to revisit all the other requests that came in late.  
Andrews asked if they were going to have a meeting regarding recycling fees and Seelig said yes.  

Moved Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to deny the request for an abatement for Bill #1953 based on the fact that it was received after the deadline date.   
Finance Committee Appointments to Committees
Melinda Tarsi to CoA Building Committee and Fred McGovern to Solid Waste Committee.
Aldana Road Parcels 
The Board is cc’ed on correspondence between Plymouth County and the Division of Capital Asset Management.

Family and Medical Leave 
Moved by Garron and seconded Millias, the Board unanimously voted to grant Irma Vasel’s request for Family Medical Leave beginning September 24, 2019.
Public Records Request from Attorney Adam Brodsky
Attorney Brodsky requested documents related to the proposed Articles 5, 7, 9 and 12 on the Special Town Meeting warrant for October 21, 2019.  Materials have been sent to him.

Non-Resident Taxpayer Fee
Seelig has heard back from the two members of the Parks Commission.  John Campbell was opposed as he felt that the allowing this would cost the Town money in order to enforce any changes.  
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Tom Schindler would like to see it happen and have any money raised be placed in a separate revolving fund for beach/park improvements.  He asked the Board want if they wanted to meet with the Parks Commission along with any other interested parties to discuss this idea some more.  Garron stated h would like to meet with them.  
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS
Regulatory Boards to Discuss Hiring Process 
Gordon A. Andrews, member of the Planning Board, came in this evening to discuss the hiring process of the PB secretary.  He feels that the PB should have a say in the hiring of the secretary stating that the Finance Committee picks their own secretary.  PB has no say or is informed of what the hours the secretary works of which he has asked but has received no answers.  He further went on to say that their secretary resigned and said she was going to fill only to at the last minute say she could not make it and another time the room was locked and nothing was set out.  He asked who does the secretary people report to because they do not report to the PB and who are they loyal to?  Seelig stated that he does not like the word loyal and said that his first question is a legitimate one and answered that they report to Rob.  He explained that years ago the BOH, PB, Conservation and ZBA all had four part time administrative positions for those Boards and were hoping to get someone from one of those boards during regular business with the idea that person would be able to give preliminary information; forms, applications and take messages for the other staff members during regular business hours.  As for having someone supervise those individuals the best person was the Building Inspector as he was the closest department head to those positions.  Seelig said he was present as the selectmen’s meetings when they had everyone here and discussed this and that is what they worked out so if the PB is unhappy with the staff then they should be speaking to Rob about it.  
Gordon A. Andrews thinks the PB should be able to act as the PB.  He said he wanted to be part of the hiring process and they got no information on that.  He came before the BOS before the secretary was hired and was told they would have a meeting with him well now the secretary has already been hired and they had no say.  They tried to participate to find out what was going on and were told nothing.  He feels they have been walked over as they try and do their job and ask for something and don’t get anything back.  That is what he means by loyalty only because … if the secretary doesn’t do what they need to have done the PB is at stake not Rob.  He asked when does Rob come in to mandate that things get done.  He is not saying something is wrong but is asking what the process is. 
Millias said that it is in the job description and Gordon A. Andrews asked where is it because they haven’t seen one.  Millias asked if they asked for a job description and Andrews said he came down and asked the selectmen because the hiring process was going on and he just wanted to be included in it.
Seelig said one of the problems was a timing issue as the PB only meets twice a month.  If it was mentioned at a PB meeting you wanted to be involved that might not have gotten to anybody in time.  Again, Gordon A. Andrews said he came here with it and at that time the position still had not been filled.  He said even if it was why could they not have been informed of what was going on?  The feeling he got was they did not want the PB to know what was going on.  He then asked what are the secretary’s hours and if they are posted.  Piccirelli stated that the hours are 9 to 2 Monday, Tuesday and Thursday and as far as giving direction Piccirelli said that is up to the PB to give the secretary direction not him.   
Seelig thinks there are a two different things going on one is giving every day direction in the sense the PB is asking to send a letter do this so that.  
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This is the everyday work of the PB secretary, and that person should be doing that but if the PB has a complaint about the performance of the secretary yes they have right to complain and that would go through Rob as he is the supervisor. 
Selectmen Andrews said the problem is when you don’t have aa secretary present at the meeting then the job performance is not happening.  That is the issue as there have been requests from the PB to have things done and it is not done in the time it needs to be accomplished and that the issue for the PB.  Millias asked if this was currently and Selectmen Andrews said over the last 6 months.  He said there are other issues as well as there have been records that have been destroyed.  Piccirelli said allegedly and Selectmen Andrews said that is not an allegation that is the truth
At this point Seelig said to Selectman Andrews that he does not want to go there.
Gordon A. Andrews did not want to get off track and that he is here because the PB wants to be involved.

Piccirelli does not believe it has been 6 months as Terry left the job on her on free will and has been trying to help out with the new hire.  She is no longer the PB secretary therefore it is not her duty.  Selectmen Andrews asked whose duty is it and Piccirelli said the new secretary.  Gordon C. Andrews asked whose job was it in the interim when she said she was going to fill in.  His complaint is that she said she was going to fill in and he saw her the day of a meeting and she said I’ll see you tonight then she said something came up and she didn’t come in.  So, if we were able to contact Alana and she could have filled in.  Piccirelli understood that.  They were left in the lurch for 3 meetings.  Piccirelli mentioned that sometimes the Board members don’t come in too so he feels it is common curtesy to let people know if you are going to be there or not and from what he is hearing he thinks Terry did that.  
Garron said let’s get back on track and talk about him being here to talk about wanting to be involved in the hiring process.  The process has been established for 15 years and in his mind that is how it should remain.  He feels they have a right to complain when there is no one present for the meetings because someone is needed for such meetings but during the interim the individual had no responsibility to continue as secretary.  Gordon A. Andrews asked who fills in for that gap and Garron said that is an issue we need to talk about.  Gordon C. Andrews said that would be Piccirelli because he is in charge.  Piccirelli said again you are saying that Terry was filling in and she gave you notice she could not make it and he said yes at the last minute he was notified and the meeting room was locked and there was nothing out.  Piccirelli asked if he had a key and he said no.  Millias said no one on the PB has a key one and he said no.  Millias thought they should have asked for one a long time ago.  
Selectmen Andrews thinks the performance of the person should be written by the Board they serve as he did that for the Finance Committee.  Millias asked if he was talking performance or job responsibilities and he said performance because how would Piccirelli know if the Board is satisfied with the performance of the secretary.  Seelig said if he was Piccirelli and doing the evaluation he would contact the PB and ask for their comments.  Selectmen Andrews assumes that has not been happening and Piccirelli said he has been doing the evaluations and has never received negative comments.  Selectmen Andrews then asked if he reached out for comments from the PB and Piccirelli said if the PB has issues they can contract him.  Selectmen Andrews said if Piccirelli is writing the report then he should be reaching out to the PB because he is writing the report for their secretary.  Piccirelli asked if they are talking about the past month or two.  Selectman Andrews asked if he is writing a report is he getting a report from ZBA for Alana or Conservation.  Piccirelli said he is doing the report on duties he has with them and Selectman Andrews asked how do you know they a fulfilling their everyday duties and Piccirelli said they are filling their every day duties with him in his office.  
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Piccirelli said if the PB is not happy he is more than happy to have them come in and talk and said this is how it has been done for years.  Selectmen Andrews said he is not blaming him what he is saying is it is not working because he is not getting any feedback from the Boards.  Piccirelli said it is not working now but it was working before and Andrews said it wasn’t working before because … Millias asked how can he say that and Selectmen Andrews said he filed public records request from the ZBA in 2016 and there were years’ worth of meeting minutes that were done.  Garron asked were they from the PB or ZBA and he said ZBA.  Seelig agreed and said that person has since left. 
Garron cut in and said they have addressed the issue and it needs to be dealt with and going back over what has happened in the past is not going to help us right now.  
Millias said we should have a sit down with all the Boards, Piccirelli and the BOS with copies of the job descriptions so they can see what the secretaries are actually responsible for because in some case they have been asked to to things beyond their purview.  They should not be drafting letters but taking dictation, typing a letter and then having it reviewed by the Board because it is not their responsibility to do that.  Millias also suggested putting down procedures and looking at the job descriptions because some of the secretaries are asked to to Admin work.  Gordon A. Andrews agreed with what Millias suggested and all he wants to do is straighten things out going forward.  
Garron said he was here years ago when they had this discussion and because people came and went on boards and committees, they decided that one individual with a permanent position should be supervising the secretaries.   

Seelig will check with Conservation, ZBA and PB to get a convenient time preferably during the day for everyone to meet.
GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Assessors Revaluation Contract
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to sign the Assessors Tri-Annual Revaluation Contract with PK Valuation Group.
Party Trust Ethics Complaints
The Board received copies of complaints filed by Attorney Adam Brodsky concerning Gordon C. Andrews, Gordon R. Andrews, Amy Troup.  There is no action required by the Board.
Surplus Property
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously declared the following pieces of equipment surplus from the Holmes Public Library:
      (3) Dell Optiplex 3010 
      (1) Dell Optiplex 3020 
Abatements and Recycling Fees
Susan Johnston has asked that the Board to set a policy for those residents who first abate their bills and then decide they want to participate in the recycling program not have to pay the late fee of $5.  Seelig explained that late fee should not have to be paid because they were not late when they filed the abatement request.  
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted not to access a late for those residents who want to un-abate their recycling bill.  
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Climate Leadership Summit
State Senator Marc Pacheco and the Sierra Club are sponsoring this on Saturday, October 19 from 1 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. in Taunton.  Focus is on climate and energy issues including renewable energy landscape.  It is unlikely that Seelig will be attending.  The Board is invited to attend and are asking for RSVPs to ensure that they have the right amount of food.

Amanda Estates Site Plan Modification
Hearing has been continued to Wednesday, September 25th at 7 p.m. and possibly Thursday, September 26th at 9 a.m.  Land use counsel is working with the Planning Board. Attorney Kremer, representing Gordon C. Andrews has requested that Planning Board member Mark Millias recuse himself from voting on this matter due to alleged conflicts of interest.  Attorney Kremer also sent a more general letter objecting to the proposal from Amanda’s Estates.

Plymouth Street Flashing School Sign
It is likely that its “clock” is off, Seelig will talk with Steve hayward about this.  
Use of Town Green – Boy Scout Bottle Drive 
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously approved a request from the Halifax Boy Scouts to use the Town Green on Saturday, November 16th from 9 a.m. to 12:00 p.m., for the Boy Scout Troop 39 bottle drive.   
Special Town Meeting Articles
Articles 1-12
Six proposed by-law amendments from the 2019 ATM plus six other by-law changes proposed by the Planning Board.
Article 13

Stormwater by-law required by US EPA
Article 14

Chapter 90 – acceptance of State allocation

Article15

Approval of River Street PILOT (if an agreement has been made). 
Article16

Unpaid bill for KP Law from FY2019 that slipped through the cracks ($2,369.85).
Article 17

Special legislation for Bert Gaynor to serve as a police officer past age 65.

Article 18

Sale of Aldana Road parcel.

Article 19

Fund unemployment benefits.
Article 20

Accept Bow Street property. This slipped through the cracks from a couple of years ago. 

Zoning Amendments
The Planning Board held its hearing on September 19th so these can be voted upon at the Town Meeting on October 21st.  Seelig expects that the Planning Board will make recommendations at some point between now and October 21st (recommendations are not required for a town meeting vote).

Selectmen Meeting – September 24, 2019




                         Page 9
Rufus Dog Hearing
Hearing was held on September 6th.  Attorney Mayo thought it went well and the Judge will issue a decision within 30 days.  As of September 24th, there has been no word from the court.

Comcast
Still waiting to hear back from Comcast about having a meeting regarding bills.

Middleborough/Halifax Dog Incident
Seelig has not seen no correspondence from anyone about this.  He will follow up with MDAR and Middleborough.

Unregistered Vehicle/Harrison/Plymouth Street
Preparing to send fine notice to Mr. Harrison.

SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS
Chief Chaves, Chief Viveiros & Scott Materna - building discussion  
Before beginning this discussion Seelig said that we are interested in hearing from everybody, whether it is members of the Municipal School & Building Committee, Finance Committee, the Board of Selectmen, the Department Heads, staff members and residents, it doesn’t matter, because we are at the point where we need to try and come up with  something for the COA.  When we had a meeting a few weeks ago about this, the idea is we are starting from scratch and a good idea is a good idea wherever it comes from.  Whether it is going regional or doing a combination of this, a combination of that, all these ideas need to be on the table because at this point we can’t say no to something because we would be closing a lot of doors that may need to keep open in terms of working with all the departments.  
John Campbell suggested having every department head sit down and say what they are going to need or want in the next five years and work from there.  He continued to say that the primary building that needs to be focused on is the Council on Aging because that building has been neglected for many years. 

Millias said in conjunction with this, the Capital Planning Committee is going to have a sit-down with the Department Heads to try to get a list of capital plans/items for each department such as if there is a room issue, you look down the road to address that issue. He said if we are going to do a multi-move kind of thing, we have to see where the money is available, maybe get some grants for a portion of it.  
Fire Chief Viveiros understands that the COA is the main focus but from his perspective lets step back and look at other departments that have needs too.  We can look at everything that would ultimately get Council on Aging what they need but address a lot of the other building issues that we have.  For example, at the Fire Station we have space issues, safety concerns and some potential liability issues.  As for the Police Station functionally it is certainly not ideal for a lot of reasons; the Highway Department has serious space issues; Water Department has their issues where they keep their trucks in one area and the Superintendent and office staff in a different area – so instead of  just looking Council on Aging we can address some of the other things at the same time.  

When Seelig talked with his colleagues the idea at least for a starting point is simply to have various Councils on Aging maybe publicize each other’s programs more.  This way we can see if the townspeople in each of the three communities are interested in travelling because that is the whole idea of being regional is to encourage people to travel to more essential facilities. 
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Seelig continued to say that once a COA Director is hired here he/she should get together with the other directors in the communities and talk about what might or might not be possible and to see how much enthusiasm there is in each of the communities to go regional.  He hopes by the end of the year we will have a better sense/interest as to whether we want to do some regional concept. 

Andrews thought what Chief Viveiros drew up for the Fire Station would definitely be useful for all the departments to do, so that we have a long-term project of what each department needs are and their current building situations.  He thinks looking ahead and trying to do multiple moves or regionalization, is where we need to go.  

Police Chief Chaves said the Police Department’s needs are very different.  They are actually working in a building that has more space than we actually need, and the layout is conducive just to police work right now.  They used to have a dispatch center so he was probably looking at reconfiguring that floor plan as the second floor, other than the meeting room is barely used, so one floor them would be ideal.  
Garron said one way or another we are going to have to have a priority list – who gets what first.   Another thing is everybody needs to stand behind it whether they like the idea or not because if not it will go nowhere.  Either Duxbury or Norwell have one Public Safety Building and it seems to be functioning well the times that he has been there.  He thinks what we need to do is look at the overall plan and then prioritize a list who goes first.

Campbell said the town could afford the cost of putting the Police and Fire in one particular building or helping find more garage space for Highway Department but  he guesses that a COA building would cost $3,000,000 and you can’t compare that cost to doing those projects.  
Millias said that they need to look at a lot of things.  Maybe we could find a re-location for the Water Department vehicles – behind the current building or maybe a garage.  What he is saying is that there are a lot of different ways to look at this thing, and we should explore every possibility because realistically he does not think anything would be presented in May at the Annual Town Meeting.  To Campbells point Millias sees a combination building somewhere over ten million dollars and doing some rough math he said it would add about three hundred and twenty something dollars to the average tax bill, which he does not see people swallowing that any too quick, myself included.  So we may have to come up with something creative and something that the Town can support, and if we have to do it piece-meal which he thinks is where they are going to end up going, then that is the way it will be.  Millias stated we all need to work together then look and see what kind of money might be available.
Campbell said the school bond had not gone out yet and asked why they didn’t see a big increase in our taxes and Millias said the tax rate actually went down three cents, but everybody’s values went up – that’s how it works, and we haven’t had a lot of new growth, which has been an issue.
Andrews said another aspect is we are at about a million dollars for Special Needs for tuition, and transportation as there has been a tremendous increase in education for special needs.  Millias agreed and said and it keeps growing and growing and you have no control over it as it can cost anywhere from thirty thousand to a couple hundred thousand for that student.  
Garron mentioned that some things that come into play is when we have to hire more staff or make improvements and repairs on the buildings that pulls money away from anything else.  His personal feeling is putting an extension on the existing buildings until such time as we can get the money.  He added that we regionalized our Dispatch unit and that is working well so it can be done.  

Garron asked that any ideas anyone has to please put it in writing, do the research so when we present it the information is there and the work has been done because you can’t work on an idea unless you know what the cost of the facility would be.
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Seelig liked Campbell’s idea about going back to the departments and asking about space needs, because that is really the starting point.

Campbell asked if the BOS or the Building Committee was going to contact each department head and request this information from them.
Millias said the Building Committee could do that and added that Capital Planning will be meeting shortly so they can disseminate that information to them. 
Campbell said the Building Committee will send a letter out asking the Highway Surveyor where his needs are in the next five years on buildings.  

Seelig said part of the space thing is how many you are going to have believes for instance the Water Department section over at the Highway Barn is maxed-out so Keith Swanson finding it attractive if there is a space to move his office staff and equipment.
Millias said it does not matter who it comes from, but the Building Committee would be appropriate.
Millias said we have an idea of what the needs are at the Senior Center but keeping in mind we’re hiring somebody.
Seelig said he would not neglect the needs over at the school even though the enrollment is less than ten years ago but need to take in effect their space needs in the next five or ten years.  
Seelig said the same thing for the Library as it was built 25 years and things were different back then – the internet really didn’t exist as an example, so if you built the library in 2019 what would it look like, how much space would you have for this equipment population.  

Campbell said that the committee send a letter out to anyone in charge of a building.
Pete Barone  
batting cage 

Barone was here tonight to ask the Board if the softball organization could replace the old batting cage.  The poles are a mess as they have been tossed around the field many times.  They would like a permanent cage which will be smaller than the one they have now.  They have received quotes and have the money to do this.  Highway Surveyor Hayward said that he will help them out.  There will be green turf on the bottom, and it will be made safe.  It will be stored in the shed during the winter.  They would like to do it this fall so it is ready for the spring. 

Garron had no problem with it as long as it does not interfere with the police department or the highway when they have to plow.

Hayward said it will be okay for them plow and will help them with it after work.

Millias had no issues and said this is a good thing.  

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to allow Halifax Girls Softball organization to install a new batting cage at Vaughan Field. 
playground 
Barone is asking permission to install a small one-unit playground on the outskirts of the field for the younger kids to play.  The teenagers have the skate park, and this will allow parents of smaller children to watch the game at both fields while their kids can play.  They plan on putting in a 30x25 fence.  He has talked with Dick Steele about putting the old yellow slide that was at HOPS in this playground.  Again, girls’ softball will pay for this.  If Hayward is willing to help that would be great as he does not have the expertise to do this.  
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to allow Halifax Girls Softball organization to build a new playground at Vaughan Field.
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Cedar Street
Andrews asked if there was any more word on Cedar Street.  Seelig said he will check with town council. 
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 9:11 p.m.
-------------------------------------------------

Gordon C. Andrews 
Clerk
/pjm
